
From: Marc Samwick <mayor@scarsdale.com> 

Subject: Re: Supporting Scarsdale’s residents who are at risk for problematic 
symptoms relating to Corona Virus 

Date: March 5, 2020 at 1:11:08 PM EST 

To: Avital Soldatenko <avitalsold@gmail.com> 
 

Hi Avital, 

 

Thank you for your email. 

 

I spoke with the Village Manager about your thoughtful and generous offer.  Steve suggested 

that you reach out to Meals on Wheels, as they are a primary provider of meals to the elderly and 

infirmed.  At this time, Meals appears to be the most effective way that people can assist.  I will 

let you know if other avenues open up. 

 

Hope you and your family are well. 

 

Best regards, 

 

Marc 

 

On Mar 5, 2020, at 8:11 AM, Avital Soldatenko <avitalsold@gmail.com> wrote: 

 

Hello Marc,  

I hope all is well by you.  

 

My daughter and I were talking about the large scale quarantine of New Rochelle residents in 

response to potential Corona Virus exposure. It has us thinking about how we can prepare in 

Scarsdale.  

 

We have an elderly population, and we imagine, a population that is immune suppressed or 

suffering from pre-existing pulmonary conditions.  

 

It may be prudent for some of these residents to avoid going to supermarkets for some period of 

time and not all of them will be up to speed on how to order food from PeaPod or other delivery 

sites.  

 

I’m happy to help if we should need local residents to shop for and drop off necessities for our 

friends and neighbors who are in high risk groups. Arielle will be home on spring break soon and 

will be happy to help too. Greg, of course, is always happy to help.  

 

Regards, 

Avital 

Avital R. Soldatenko, JD 

Licensed RE Associate Broker 

Houlihan Lawrence  


